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Steve’s Snippets

Talking to Margaret Croft the other night, she said “You will have a different and active social life for your presidential year”. Well that certainly seems to be true so far. This week I went to Concord’s changeover on  Monday night, presided over my first “legitimate” board meeting on Tuesday (thanks to Keith Stockall for the venue), tonight’s club meeting, and then my first Presidents’ meeting with DG John Wakefield this coming Friday night (with Keith attending also). And then the board and I (along with other selected Rotarians I believe) have been invited for morning tea with the Mayor on Tuesday morning next week.

At this rate the year will be gone before I know it……

Keith has made an excellent social start to the year with our upcoming “Yulefest” weekend on August 10 and 11. Already 11 couples have signed up and I expect more this week. I hope you won’t miss it.

Upcoming next week are “Oliver!”, and in August “Man of La Mancha” and “The Snowy River spectacular”. Hopefully in September will be “Mama Mia” and “Cabaret”. Keith will update you all progressively. Keith may also have some details of a restaurant visit to Tony Lanzafame’s cousin’s restaurant in Haberfield.

Welcome back this week to Brian Hennell from his sojourn to Greece and other exotic ports; perhaps he might give us a small “travel” report tonight with a more in-depth talk another night. Brian will now be on the job as Program chair, and I look forward to his undoubtedly excellent selection of guest speakers.

Past President, Sergeant at Arms, Jack of all trades Euan Watson has made an excellent start as Chair of our “Night for Children” fundraiser as it is now called on March 21st 2003.  Euan , PP Peter Manenti, Allan Teale and Angelo Franco (and myself when needed,  together with help I hope from you all when asked) will be organising this important function. Details will be provided as they come to hand.  Beneficiaries will be The Childrens National Medical and Health Research Foundation, The Infants home at Ashfield, and the Art for Kids program at The Rotary Wing of Westmead Childrens Hospital.

Finally, thanks to PP Peter Foss for his excellent report on the health or otherwise of our Presidential trees in Edwards Park South Strathfield. My condolences to those who have passed on or are not in the best of condition. I am sure Peter is closely working with the Council to “rejuvenate” or “rebirth” the appropriate trees.

Steve
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Peter Douglas,Treasurer, 

reports

Attendance for Wednesday 10.07.02

Present 39 Rotarians

Apologies 13    Leave of Absence 3

Non Apologies 6

Income - Raffle $181.00          Sergeant/Arms $80.00

Last Week’s Recorded On-Time Apologies:

Bala, A Petersen, P Harries, R Wilson, G Singh, B Johnson, G Pearce, R Vince, K Byrn, C Galletta, R Collins, P Cipolla, J Watson, B Carney



Michael Ryan

CEO Australian Gridiron Football

Michael has represented Australia in this sport as a player and coach, although he comes from a Rugby Union and Rugby League background.  He informed us that Gridiron Football is a growing sport in Australia, being represented in every state.  The national team’s name is “The Outback”, but there are 80 teams nationwide.  The Australian senior team in the World Cup came 5th (there were six competing countries) and Japan won.  All Gridiron in Oz is amateur, including coaches.  The number of players in Australia is about 4,000.  The sport evolved from Union in 1875 and Michael tells us that it is such a dangerous sport that the huge, typifying ‘armour’ that the players wear is absolutely necessary and was introduced into the Australian game in 1984.  As Gridiron is a summer game, it is not just yet posing a threat to entrenched football codes, nor is it intended to, according to Michael.  “We are just trying to provide an alternative for Australian youngsters,” he suggested.

Tickets for the 'Toss the Coin' Competition will again be available this year.  

The tickets will be $2.50 each with a first prize of a Gold Medallion valued at $10,000 with travel and accommodation to the 2002 AFL Grand Final plus a trip for two to London in October 2002.  

Second prize is a Melbourne Cup package.  Members interested in tickets can contact Angelo Franco.
--ooOoo--

The Australian Rotary Health Research Fund is holding  its Annual Dinner on Friday 2nd August 2002 at Rydges Hotel Parramatta.  The guest speaker is Fay Jackson who will address the topic of bi-polar mood disorder.  Tickets are $30 per person.  Please see Angelo Franco if you require tickets.
Inspiration

Our deepest fear is not that we are inadequate. 
Our deepest fear is that we are powerful beyond measure. 
It is our light, not our darkness, that most frightens us. 
We ask ourselves: "Who am I to be brilliant?" 
Actually, "Who are you not to be?" 
You are a child of God. 
Your playing it small doesn't serve the world. 
There's nothing enlightened about shrinking so that other people won't feel insecure around you. 
We were born to make manifest the glory of God that is within us. 
It is not just in some of us, it's in everyone. 
And as we let our own light shine, we unconsciously give other people permission to do the same. 
As we are liberated from our own fear, our presence automatically liberates others. 

Nelson Mandela
Dates for your Diary
Tues.23 July

“Oliver!” theatre party. Money now due.

Tues.6 August

“Man of La Mancha” theatre party - $69.50

10th-llth August

Yulefest weekend, Blue Mtns.

Sun.25 August

“Snowy River Spectacular” theatre party at the Entertainment Centre - $69.90

Sat.7 December

“Carols by Candlelight”

Fri.21 February 2003

Golf Day

Fri.21 March 2003

“Night for Children” major fundraiser, La Montage

Sun.22 June 2003

Fun Run

Sun.4 May 2003
Bike Ride

Next Week’s Guest Speaker

   T.B.A.

Got Any Questions, Grahame?

Why is there a light in the fridge and not in the freezer? 

If croutons are stale bread, why do they come in airtight packages? 

Why does mineral water that "has trickled through mountains for centuries" have a use by date? 

Web Master Raymond McCluskie advises that these are the odds for ‘succumbing’ during these events in the U.S.  What about Australia?

Car Crash

1 in 100

Electrocution

1 in 5,000

Asteroid Impact
1 in 20,000

Plane Crash

1 in 20,000

Tornado

1 in 60,000

Bite/Sting

1 in 100,000

A young man named Murphy applied for an engineering position at an Irish firm based in Dublin. An American applied for the same job and both applicants, having the same qualifications, were asked to take a test by the department manager. 

Upon completion of the test both men had only missed one of the questions. The manager went to Murphy and said, "Thank you for your interest, but we've decided to give the American the job." 

"And why would you be doing that?” asked Murphy. "We both got 9 questions correct. This being Ireland and me being Irish I should get the job!" 

"We have made our decision not on the correct answers, but on the question you missed." 

"And just how would one incorrect answer be better than the other?" 

"Simple," replied the manager. "On question # 5, the American put  down, 'I don't know.' You put down 'Neither do I.'" 

“Noah Place Like Home…”

Everything about the environment to be learned from Noah's Ark... 

1) Don't miss the boat. 

2) Remember that we are all in the same boat. 

3) Plan ahead. It wasn't raining when Noah built the Ark. 

4) Stay fit. When you're 600 years old, someone may ask you to do something really big. 

5) Don't listen to critics; just get on with the job that needs to be done. 

6) Build your future on high ground. 

7) For safety's sake, travel in pairs. 

8) Speed isn't always an advantage. The snails were on board with the cheetahs. 

9) When you're stressed, float a while. 

10) Remember, the Ark was built by amateurs; the Titanic by professionals. 



Any copy for the Bulletin may be forwarded to the Editor, Vicki Wybrow, email:  vw00000@msn.com by Tuesday lunchtime for same week publication.

--ooOoo--

Congrats to Olga & Charles Pitt (anniv.20th), and Janice Vince (b’day 19th)


Enjoy your day!!





Last Week’s
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